s Outlook

Fw: Urgent Concern Regarding Missing Person — Martin Ambinette

Minn Doninu Malta <doninumalta@gmail.com>
Data Tli 04 Mar 2025 10:15

Ghal helpdesk@crpd.org.mt <helpdesk@crpd.org.mt>; rhoda.garland@crpd.org.mt
<rhoda.garland@crpd.org.mt>

Bcc  marthesemugliette@gmail.com <marthesemugliette@gmail.com>; Ronald Galea
<ronald.ilwens@gmail.com>

Dear ,Ms.Rhoda Garland Commissioner for Disable Persons

| am writing to express my deep concern regarding recent developments surrounding
Fundazzjoni Wens and, more urgently, the case of Martin Ambinette, who has been
reported missing (Today is the second day). As an organization working closely with
Fundazzjoni Wens and its residents, we are alarmed by the handling of this situation
and the apparent lack of accountability.

While recent media reports, including those in The Times of Malta, have focused on
maintenance issues within Fundazzjoni Wens, such as a damaged (Store) ceiling, an
unclean armchair, and a roof door in need of repair, these are routine maintenance
concerns that should not overshadow more critical matters. To our knowledge, no one
from Fundazzjoni Wens has been investigated by the police or taken to court for
wrongdoing, which raises concerns about the narrative being presented.

However, the disappearance of Martin Ambinette is an issue of far greater urgency.
This is not about infrastructure but about a vulnerable individual’s safety and well-

being. Martin has a heart condition, relies on a pacemaker, and is currently without
the medication he requires daily. His well-being should be the priority.

Given this, we ask: Who is taking responsibility for this situation?

e What actions are being taken by CRPD to address this urgent matter?

e Commissioner Rhoda Garland, as the representative for persons with disabilities,
what steps will be taken to ensure accountability and prevent such situations in
the future?

e Where are the relevant authorities such as SCSA?

Our concern is that critical issues affecting disabled persons may be overshadowed by
other interests. We urge immediate action to ensure Martin’s safety and to implement
measures preventing similar incidents in the future. This is not about maintenance
issues—it is about human lives.

We hope this matter is treated with the urgency it deserves.



Martin Ambinette is residing in Dar Merhba - Fgura ( under the Fundazzjoni Wens)
and Now its taken over from HILA HOME LTD ( without any tender )

Best regards,

Chev.Jean Pierre Calleja-

Journalist / Editor ( DOI M/362)

International Grand Almoner of the Knight Order of the Blood of Christ .
Partners with My Body is My Body International ( Head office USA)
Ambassador in Servants of Charity ( Malta)

Operations Manager / Coordinator / Founder
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